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Tēnā koe  

Request for information 2022-109 

I refer to your request for information dated 20 July 2022, which was received by Greater Wellington 
Regional Council (Greater Wellington) on 21 July 2022. You have requested the following: 

“I would like an indicative idea of the number of confirmed odour complaints about composting 
activities in the WRC area. Looking at the last 5 years, totals only, no details required, just confirmed 
odour complaints.” 

Greater Wellington’s response follows: 

According to the Greater Wellington Regional Councils Incident Database between 1 August 2018 
and 1 August 2022 there have been a total of 60 notifications that are confirmed to be from 
compost related activities.  

If you have any concerns with the decision(s) referred to in this letter, you have the right to request 
an investigation and review by the Ombudsman under section 27(3) of the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests 
where possible. Our response to your request will be published shortly on Greater Wellington’s 
website with your personal information removed. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 

Al Cross 
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Taiao | General Manager, Environment Management  




